
This rubric can be used to assess reading, writing, and/or social studies discussions. 

Class Discussion Rubric 

  100 95 85 75 60 

Quality of 
Comments 

Timely and 
appropriate 
comments, 
thoughtful and 
reflective, responds 
respectfully to other 
student's remarks, 
provokes questions 
and comments from 
the group 

Volunteers 
comments, most are 
appropriate and 
reflect some 
thoughtfulness, 
leads to other 
questions or remarks 
from student and/or 
others 

Volunteers 
comments but lacks 
depth, may or may 
not lead to other 
questions from 
students 

Struggles but 
participates, 
occasionally offers a 
comment when 
directly questioned, 
may simply restate 
questions or points 
previously raised, 
may add nothing new 
to the discussion or 
provoke no 
responses or 
question 

Does not participate 
and/or only makes 
negative or 
disruptive remarks, 
comments are 
inappropriate or off 
topic 

Support of 
Answers  

Strongly supports all 
answers using 
evidence from the 
text.  

Usually supports 
answers using 
evidence from the 
text.  

Sometimes supports 
answers using 
evidence from the 
text.  

Rarely supports 
answers using 
evidence from the 
text.  

Unable to refer to 
text for evidence or 
support of remarks 

Participation  

Consistently 
volunteers to speak 
throughout the 
discussion. Also gives 
others a chance to 
speak. 

Volunteers to speak 
throughout the 
discussion.  

Has insightful 
remarks when called 
upon, but rarely 
volunteers to speak.  

Attempts to answer 
questions only when 
called upon. 

Does not participate.  

Preparedness 

Brings all required 
materials to class. It 
is evident that 
he/she has thought 
about answers to the 
discussion questions 
before the 
discussion.  

Brings all required 
materials to class. Is 
ready to answer 
some discussion 
questions, but not 
all.  

Is missing required 
materials and/or is 
not ready to answer 
most discussion 
questions.  

 Is missing required 
materials and/or is 
rarely prepared to 
answer discussion 
questions.  

Is not prepared at 
all.  

Active Listening 

Posture, demeanor 
and behavior clearly 
demonstrate 
respect  and 
attentiveness to 
others 

Listens to others 
most of the time, 
does not stay 
focused on other's 
comments (too busy 
formulating own) or 
loses continuity of 
discussion. Shows 
consistency in 
responding to the 
comments of others 

Listens to others 
some of the time, 
does not stay 
focused on other's 
comments (too busy 
formulating own) or 
loses continuity of 
discussion. Shows 
some consistency in 
responding to the 
comments of others 

Drifts in and out of 
discussion, listening 
to some remarks 
while clearly missing 
or ignoring others 

Disrespectful of 
others when they 
are speaking; 
behavior indicates 
total non-
involvement with 
group or discussion 

 
 


